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August 2025 

Attendance 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope this letter finds you well. As part of our commitment to maintaining high levels of school attendance, we 
would like to remind you about our expectations for attendance at our academy specifically regarding holiday 
absences and unauthorised leave. These changes align with the Department for Education (DFE) updated 
guidance on improving school attendance, effective from 19th August 2024 in collaboration with the Local 
Authority. 

The academy consistently emphasises the significance of good attendance. We recognise that absences 
impact not only a student’s academic performance but also their social well-being within the school 
community. The academy closely monitors the attendance of all our learners and communicates with families 
when concerns arise. Our aim is to continue to work collaboratively with the families to address any issues 
and we will provide support and explore solutions together to support all learners to be in school regularly and 
on time.  

Reporting absence 

If your child is going to be absent from school, please promptly notify the academy providing the reason on 
each, and every day of the absence. Accurate and detailed attendance records are essential, and your swift 
action contributes to this. 

Medical Appointments 

While we encourage scheduling medical appointments outside of school hours, we understand that it’s not 
always feasible. If you must have an appointment during the school day, please take only the essential time 
away from school to minimise disruptions to your child’s education. Additionally, we kindly request that you 
provide the academy with a copy or screen shot of the appointment letter so that we can document it in the 
child’s file. 

Term time holidays 

The Department for Education (DfE) strongly advises against taking holidays during term time, as such 
absences can have a significant impact on a child’s education. We respectfully request that families arrange 
holidays during designated school breaks to avoid disruption to learning. Please note that any holidays taken 
during term time will be recorded as unauthorised absences. The academy’s term dates are available on our 
school website. 

Should you wish to request leave during term time, a written application must be submitted to the academy at 
the earliest opportunity. If you believe the circumstances are exceptional, please provide full details within 
your request. If, upon review, the request does not meet the criteria for exceptional leave, you will be informed 
in writing. In such cases, the local authority may issue a penalty notice, which could result in legal action. All 
requests are assessed on an individual basis, and decisions will be based on the information provided. 

Additionally, if you are claiming exceptional circumstances, any supporting evidence must be submitted within 
two weeks of the return date. Failure to provide this within the specified timeframe will result in the penalty 
notice proceeding, and please note that there is no right of appeal in such instances. 

 



 Headteacher: Clare Coyle 
Carlton Road Academy 

Carlton Road 
 Boston 
 Lincolnshire 

  PE21 8QX 

    
____________________________________________________ 

 
T: 01205 364674    E: enquiries@carltonroadacademy.net    W: www.carltonroadacademy.net 

 
Carlton Road Academy is part of the Voyage Education Partnership.  Company Registration Number: 8158309 (England and Wales). 

Registered Office: Venture House, Enterprise Way, Wyberton Fen, Boston PE21 7TW 

 

 

 

Unauthorised absence 

These could be situations where a learner is absent without valid reason or permission. This could include 
being absent without notifying the school of the reason, taking term time holidays, arriving late to school, 
leaving early without a valid reason or truanting. Occasionally, we may request evidence to validate an 
absence. For instance, providing a medical appointment letter can change an absence from unauthorised to 
authorised. 

Penalty notices and prosecution 

It is important to be aware that poor attendance may result in the issuing of penalty notices to parents once a 
learner reaches statutory school age. (This is on the 31st December 31st March or 31st August following their 
5th birthday). These notices can apply to term-time holidays, any unauthorised absences, or a combination of 
both. 

The national threshold for issuing a penalty notice in England is 10 sessions of unauthorised absence within a 
10-week period. This typically equates to 5 school days. (e.g. 4 sessions of holiday taken in term time plus 6 
sessions of arriving late after the register closes all within 10 school weeks). These sessions can be 
consecutive (e.g. 10 sessions of holiday in one week) or not (e.g. 6 sessions of unauthorised absence taken 
in 1 week and 1 per week for the next 4 weeks). The period of 10 school weeks can also span different terms 
or school years (e.g. 2 sessions of unauthorised absence in the Summer Term and a further 8 within the 
Autumn Term).  

A Penalty Notice can be issued under the following legislation:    

• Section 7 of the Education Act 1996 places upon parents a duty to ensure that their child receives 
efficient full-time education either by regular attendance at school or otherwise    

• Where a child is a registered pupil at a school and the parent fails to ensure that child’s regular 
attendance at school the parent is liable to be prosecuted for a criminal offence under Section 444 
of the Education Act    

• In cases where this duty is not being fulfilled Section 444B of the same Act empowers the Local 
Authority to issue a Penalty 

    
Please note: A Penalty Notice can also be issued if your child is seen in a public place within the first 5 days 
of an exclusion from their school.      
 

• Section 103 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 makes it a duty for parents in relation to 
pupils subject to a fixed period or permanent exclusion to ensure that their child is not present in 
a public place during school hours, without reasonable justification, during the first five days of 
any such exclusion.  If a child is present in a public place during the first five days of an exclusion 
during school hours the parent may be guilty of an offence for which they can be prosecuted by 
the LA before a magistrates' court or issued with a Penalty Notice.   
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See below for further information: 

Penalty Notice Details 

First Notice in a 3-
year period: 

Issued to each parent.  
Charged at £80 if paid within 21 days 
£160 if paid within 28 days.  

Second Notice in a 
3-year period: 

Issued to each parent.  
Charged at a flat rate of £160 if paid within 28 days.  

Third Notice in a 3-
year period: 

Alternative action should be taken, for example prosecution or other 
attendance legal interventions.  
Fines per parent are capped at two within any three-year period.  
If a parent is prosecuted for their child’s non-attendance, they could face a 
fine of up to £2,500. 

 

It is important to note that fines are a last resort, and parents are offered support from the academy on many 
occasions to improve their child’s attendance first. 

Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring that your child’s education remains a priority. If you have any 
questions, or you would like any support with the attendance of your child, feel free to contact the academy 
Attendance Champion Lorraine Reed or the Headteacher Clare Coyle.  

 

Kind Regards 

Carlton Road Academy 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


